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Pamela Martin

From: Cindy - PCPC <cindy@communitypickleballclub.org>

Sent: May 23, 2025 7:27 AM

To: Municipal Hall

Cc: Dave Scott; Roger Graves; Brad Watson; cindy; Brian; Municipal Hall

Subject: Joint Tennis / Pickleball Statement - Court #1 Conversion

Categories: Pickleball

Dear Mayor and Council, 
 
Please see  letter of joint agreement between Tennis & Pickleball below for your 
consideration and information. 
 

Mayor and Council 
District of Central Saanich  
Via email to:  municipal.hall@csaanich.ca 
  
Friday May 23, 2025 
  
 Dear Mayor and Council, 
  
The Victoria Regional Pickleball Association (VRPA) together with the VRPA Saanich Peninsula 
Subcommittee, the Peninsula Community Pickleball Club (PCPC) and the Peninsula Tennis Club 
(PTC) have prepared this joint statement of understanding regarding the motion to convert court 
#1 into 4 purpose built pickleball courts.   
  
The intent of this letter to is to confirm for council that all parties who have signed this letter 
acknowledge and agree to the following: 
  

 All parties successfully engaged in meaningful discussion of  the motion to convert 
court #1 into 4 purpose-built pickleball courts. 

 Victoria Regional Pickleball Association and the Peninsula Community Pickleball 
Club together will fund (or raise funding as needed) to cover the cost of the court 
conversion. 

  
Additionally, at the request of the Peninsula Tennis Club,  VRPA and PCPC agree to:  
  

 Work with district staff on a long-term booking block booking     arrangement for 
the benefit of both sports, and 
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 Work with PTC and district staff to ensure appropriate sound mitigation between 
the tennis and pickleball courts is addressed as necessary, and 

 Work with PTC and district staff to ensure appropriate off court seating (waiting 
area) is provided for waiting players  

  
We thank council for their support in moving this motion forward for the benefit of both sports. 
 
Prepared and submitted by Cindy Barton,  all parties have consented to including their digital signatures below. 
  
Sincerely,  
  

 Dave Scott 
Dave Scott,  Peninsula Tennis Club,  President 
  

Roger Graves  
Roger Graves , Victoria Regional Pickleball Association, President 
  

Cindy Barton 

Peninsula Community Pickleball Club,  President 
  

Brad Watson   Brain Harrigan 

Brad Watson, Brian Harrigan,  VRPA Saanich Peninsula Subcommittee 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Cindy Barton 
Peninsula Community Pickleball Club 
President 
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https://communitypickleballclub.org/ 
cindy@communitypickleballclub.org 

 

 

“The information contained in this transmission may contain privileged and confidential information of the District of Central 
Saanich. It is intended for review only by the person(s) named above. Dissemination, distribution or duplication of this 
communication is strictly prohibited by all recipients unless expressly authorized otherwise. If you are not the intended 
recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the original message. Thank you.”  


